COLD Student Success Committee

Quarterly Report to COLD (February 2023)

The COLD Student Success Committee has not met since the last quarterly meeting of COLD. The scheduled meeting on January 30, 2023, was canceled in favor of taking committee time to review the results of the Student Success Professional Development Survey prior to the COLD meeting.

The primary focus for the committee’s work this quarter has been the final review of the professional development survey, launch of that survey, and review of the results collected as of the survey’s close on February 3, 2023.

We received 154 complete responses to the survey, representing 18 CSU campuses. 37.8% of participants completing the survey reported that their primary work assignment was either in “Reference or Research Services” or “Teaching, Learning, and Student Success.”

In response to the question, “which areas related to library contributions to student success would you like to learn more about through COLD-sponsored professional development programming,” the top 5 responses were:

1) Library inclusion in learning analytics or other campus "referral" systems
2) Collaboration in student discovery or participation in high-impact educational practices, e.g., internships, service learning, or study abroad
3) Library impact on institutional efforts to promote digital inclusion, e.g., hotspot lending 
4) Library impact on support for student basic needs, e.g., food or housing insecurity
5) Collaboration with co-curricular support services, e.g., health and wellness, cultural centers

In response to a question related to preferred modality for professional development programming, the most popular option was for “hybrid” program that offered a combination of in-person and online participation opportunity. Preference was only slightly weaker for fully online professional development opportunities.

The committee is currently reviewing free-text responses to survey questions for additional information that may complement or extend the information collected through the other responses.

Following complete analysis of the professional development survey, committee members will identify next steps for supporting professional development in the areas of student success relevant to the library. Also prior to the end of the academic year, committee members plan to finalize and launch a complementary survey exploring library support for campus-based student success initiatives during the initial phase of the COVID-19 pandemic (2020-22).
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